

Farewell and Thanks from Beth Welcome, New Officers Next ENE Meeting June 21 at KLWM

I am filled with bittersweet mixed emotions as I send my last Flylines as Chapter Chair. It has truly been an honor to lead the chapter and work with so many amazing aviatrices. I have been motivated by your success and hope that you felt supported when you needed encouragement to reach your next goal. We are all here for each other, so believe in yourself and lean on your sisters when training gets tough. We have all been through challenges; sometimes hearing a different perspective helps. I believe anything is possible if you put your mind to it. One of my favorite quotes from Amelia Earhart helps me dig deep when needed, "Use your fear, it can take you to the place where you store your courage."

I want to thank all of you for contributing to the success of the chapter; the poker runs and flying adventures, social gatherings, ways and means, social media, membership support, our amazing scholarship program and educating and mentoring the next generation of aviatrices.

Together we are making a positive impact on our aviation community.

I want to welcome ENE's New Slate of Officers. I am sure they will do an amazing job:

ENE Chair Toria Socolosky

Vice Chair Julia Lindow Secretary Holly Intravia Treasurer Susan Benua

I would like to thank the outgoing slate of officers for serving the chapter and making my life easier. It was a pleasure to work with all of you:

Vice Chair Merleann Poulton Secretary Vera Dimoplon Treasurer Susan Benua

Many thanks to Sue for staying on for another term as Treasurer.



Chapter Meeting 6/21 Falcon FBO, KLWM Social 9:30 Meeting 10am

Our next chapter meeting will be held at Falcon FBO at Lawrence Airport, and then we will head to Casa Blanca to enjoy some Mexican food for lunch.



99s International Conference



Have you registered yet for the conference? Register at https://akatravelteam.swoogo.com/99s2025 now before the next price increase after 5/31/25. Can't stay for the entire conference? There are also one day registration options available.

Thank you for your generosity:

We have several chapter members who would like to attend the conference but lack the financial resources to do so. If you are willing to assist in funding or partially funding registration for a chapter member, please contact me directly at ninetyninesene@gmail.com. This is not a fundraising initiative for our nonprofit chapter; assistance would be considered a private donation.

We are looking for members registering to attend the conference to volunteer at the Hospitality suite. There will be a sign up sheet in June, so stay tuned!



Member News

Congratulations to our new Chair, Toria Socolosky, for completing her instrument rating!



Good Luck to ENE chapter member and recent PPLI graduate Kelly Keane on her first commercial aviation job drying cherries.



Upcoming Events

Chapter Meeting 6/21, Lawrence, MA

99s International Conference, 7/9-12, Burlington, VT

Chapter Meeting 9/13, TBD

Section Meeting, 10/24-25, New Bedford, MA



Thank you all for your support over the years. It has truly been my pleasure to serve you.

Tailwinds!

Beth Young ENE 99s Immediate Past Chair